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p t UNITED STATESi

.' g } NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION
g WASHINGTON, D.C. 2006H001

o,, [*****/ October 2,1998%

Mr. Noboru Kataoka
Manager- Nuclear
Energy Department

|Nissho Iwal American Corporation
j

1211 Avenue of the Americas '

New York City, NY10036

1Dear Mr. Kataoka.

This responds to your letter dated September 29,1998 regarding Export License Application
XSNM03058 which requested authority to export 62.234 kilograms of uranium containing 11.980
kilograms of uranium-235 (19.95 per cent maximum enrichment) to Japan for fuel supply for the
Japan Materlats Testing Reactor (JMTR).

|
The application, dated September 10 and received on September 14, was forwarded to the

!
Department of State (DOS) on September 16,1998. On September 24, DOS forwarded a cable

{
to the American Embassy in Japan which requested that they obtain a written confirmation from

i
the Government of Japan that the above-mentioned material will be held subject to the
Agreement for Cooperation between the Government of the United States of America and the
Government of Japan Concerning the Peaceful Use of Nuclear Energy signed at Tokyo on
November 4,1987, and that the proposed recipients are authorized persons in Japan.

The NRC is prepared to issue the license just as soon as we receive notification that the
Government of Japan has provided the required assurances.

If you have any additional questions, please call me or Betty Wright at 301-415-2342.

Sincerely,

D| .u

Ronald D. Hauber, Director
Division of Non-Proliferation, Exports

and Multilateral Relations \
}Office of International Programs ;
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